Strathcona Rail Community Garden 2016 Report
November 14, 2016

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]We welcomed 23 new gardeners.  The garden has grown to provide 79 garden spaces due to the efforts of our reclaimed land committee.  At this point we have probably reached maximum occupancy for the garden as we seek to balance assigned plots with shared communal areas/

2. We continue to support the Old Strathcona community through weekly donations of produce to the Youth Empowerment & Support Services, liaising with Old Scona for compost donations and the installation of a solitary bee home from Sustainable Foods Edmonton.

3. Plot 11 (“Ken’s plot”) has been designated a permanent donation plot and will not be re-assigned. The garden wishes to recognize the lifelong contributions and community spirit of Ken Nash, who passed away in spring of last year.

4. The water committee successfully signed on with Epcor for the use of a water hydrant. Due to the rainy conditions this year, we  used hydrant water only in May and Juneto fill our water totes.  The water well also provided more water this year due to the rainy conditions.

Plans for Next Year

1. Water: Contact Epcor in April to continue the hydrant backup plan for water.  Install additional totes and retire the open barrels that attract mosquitoes.

2. Engage new gardeners and foster community with a meet-and-greet activity early in the year, prior to the sign up meeting.

3. Continue to streamline the registration process.

4. Implement a 2-year potato ban due to devastating numbers of Colorado potato beetles this season.

5. Contact Alberta Gaming to determine if recent changes to the AGLC’s Policies mean that the garden could receive casino funding for its activities.

6. Find new gardening locations for two planters originally located on the 99 street Esso lot.
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